9th January 2004

PRESS RELEASE

 Fly Tippers at Stubbings Farm, Burchetts Green over Christmas Holidays

Local farmers Rayner Brothers of Stubbings Farm, Burchetts Green, Maidenhead, have been left with a £500.00 clear- up bill when Fly Tippers left building waste and household rubbish at a gateway off the Henley Road at Stubbings between Christmas and the New Year.  Rayner Brothers farm staff will be working hard to clear up the rubbish in the New Year despite not being responsible for the depositing of the rubbish. The waste has to be handled very carefully and taken to a licensed landfill site by specialist contractors who have a licence to handle such waste.

Colin Rayner, One of the Partner of Rayner Brothers, said that a very large gate had been damaged by the fly tippers to allow a vehicle to deposit a number of loads of Rubbish in the gate way.  It will now cost over £250.00 to repair the gate.  

An extra strong gate will replace the old gate but it will not be guaranteed that the fly tippers will not return. 

Rayner Brothers Farm 200 acres at Burchetts Green. This is the second instance of fly tipping, as previously a load of car tyres was dumped in another entrance in Burchetts Green Lane last summer. 

If you have any information on fly tipping over fields at Stubbings Farm, please contact Rayner Brothers on 01753 685480. 

